Statewide Email

DATE SENT: June 7, 2021

FROM: Henry Mack, Chancellor of Career and Adult Education

TO: District Career and Technical Education Directors

Via: Chancellor2@fldoe.org

SUBJECT: Budget

Dear Directors,

As you know, Governor DeSantis signed into law the 2021-22 <u>Florida Leads Budget</u> last week. Please see the attached budget highlights. Additionally, the Department issued a <u>press release</u> wherein Commissioner Corcoran applauded the governor for and provided more detail on education successes during the 2021 legislative session.

With over \$520 million in state and federal funding to support workforce education, including another \$10 million for registered apprenticeship and preapprenticeship expansion, \$15 million for adult learners enrolled in high quality integrated education and training programs, and \$15 million to reimburse postsecondary institutions for tuition and related instructional material costs for dual enrolled students, we are well on our way to becoming #1 in workforce education by 2030.

I am also pleased to provide you with the updated Career and Adult Education Sector Sheet After Vetoes. We were successful in maintaining level funding this year. As you know, you may find the detailed allocation for your respective districts here.

Thank you for your continued commitment and enthusiasm for our students and residents.

Please do not hesitate to let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you!

Henry

Henry Mack

Chancellor

Florida Department of Education
Division of Career, Technical, and Adult Education

325 West Gaines Street | Tallahassee, FL 32399

Office: (850) 245-5071



Henry Mack
Chancellor of Career and Adult Education